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Blessings—Dear Friends in Christ, 
 

I 
’ve had the privilege of serving here at 
First Lutheran Church for far longer than 
anyone expected me to be here. Initially,  

I was going to be here for 1 ½ months in the 
winter beginning Jan. 7 and then (possibly) 
return for 12 more weeks this spring/summer 
(for Pastor Bonnie’s scheduled sabbatical 
ending July 8). 
 

Now (as of the writing of this piece) we’ve just 
received an update from Pastor Bonnie which 
indicates that she’s not going to be returning at 
the end of the summer, as she had more recently 
planned to do. Based on her slowed recovery 
process we're seeing a further delay in her 
hoped-for trajectory to return to work. As 
information becomes available, we'll continue 
to update you as to her status and a tentative 
plan for her next steps.   
 

Here’s another update. We're going to be 
working with our partners in the Minneapolis 
Area Synod office to navigate the decisions that 
need to be made for the sake of the mission of 
our congregation and for Pastor Bonnie’s well-
being - and to make sure we follow “good 
process” along the way. Rev. John Hulden will 
be our point person. In the end, we don’t know 
for sure what the timetable will be and where 
this transition journey is taking us regarding 
Pastor Bonnie and our future. But we do know 
the following things... 
 

We know that we love Pastor Bonnie and want 
only the best for her. In her absence, we know 
that the current staff and pastors have continued 
to do their best to support the leadership and 
ministry of this church in the midst of this 
vibrant transition time. As interim pastor, I’m 
grateful for their partnership with me in the 
Gospel! It’s a joy and a privilege to work with 
all of them. 

Together with volunteers and church leaders, 
we know that we’ve been working very hard at 
managing the many changes going on. These 
include transitions with our ministry partners 
and with the building that have occurred. We 
know that it’s been both rewarding and 
challenging to undergo this time of uncertainty.   
 

We also know that God’s been generous in 
providing us with an opportunity to “keep our 
heads down” in terms of just continuing to do 
God’s work - without losing focus or getting 
disheartened or discouraged. We’ve continued 
to trust in God’s leadership and - we’ve 
received wonderful blessings along the way. 
God is so gracious to sustain us these days!! 
 

Our on-going requests from you, the members 
and friends of this congregation, are these: 
Please keep on praying for God’s blessings to 
come upon us and upon all of God’s creation in 
abundance. Ask for God’s wisdom to be with 
all those making crucial decisions that affect the 
future of this Spirit-led ministry that we are 
stewarding. And please offer, alongside our 
parallel prayers - petitions of gratitude and 
thanksgiving!! 
 

Please also join us in making the contributions 
you feel called to make (in all the ways you 
give - including financial) and continue 
deepening your involvement in the life of this 
church in spirit-led ways. We need your best 
efforts now, as we begin our work this Autumn. 
It’s crucial that we work together in times when 
life can pull us apart. God’s ministry through us 
truly matters! 
 

In the end, we’ll be partners in this ministry at 
our congregation - you and I - until we’re not. 
I’m here as an interim and I intend to continue 
solely in that role until this interim “season” is 
concluded. It’s been a joy and I’m grateful for 
this chance to serve.  
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On July 14 we began a sermon series on the Beatitudes.  
It’s called “Blessed to Bee a Blessing.” By the time we will 
finish with this on Sept. 1 we’ll have covered being poor in 
spirit, mourning, being meek, hungering and thirsting for 
righteousness’ sake, being merciful, being pure in heart, 
peacemaking, and being willing to suffer for Christ. 
 

We’re even having some fun as we reference our theme 
around bees, hoping that our conversations about what it 
means to be blessed will be “buzzing” with good things.  
It’s been so great to have new understandings of the 
meaning behind a blessing from God! 
 

Continuing with this playfulness, we hope to “pollinate” this 
faith community through the Spirit’s work so that the kinds 
of words and deeds on our part that will result in the 
sweetest of all blessings -  will lead to all the things that 
Jesus promises to the blessed in Matthew 5. They are: 
experiencing the kingdom of heaven, being comforted, 
inheriting the earth, being filled, receiving mercy, seeing 
God, and being called children of God. 
 

Please join us in worship as we are blessed and as we seek 
to be a blessing to all of creation! 
 

 

 

S 
tarting Sept. 8 we’ll dive into some stories and 
wisdom of scripture that will encourage and inspire 
us to persevere through hard times. As we hold fast 

to the dreams and visions that God implants in our hearts 
and minds, we are able to be steadfast in our faith and our 
work on behalf of Christ Jesus. 
 

We’ll explore the stories of the creation and the fall, the 
promises God made to Abraham and Sarah, Joseph’s 
dreams, the story of Moses and God’s people in Egypt 
related to the Passover, the story of the golden calf, God’s 
blessing upon Hannah with the birth of her son Samuel, and 
finally, God’s promise to David in regard to the prophecy of 
his heir in Jesus’ coming to us. 
 

Feel free to “google” the Dreams poem by Langston Hughes 
in order to get the full context of our theme. It begins “Hold 
fast to dreams…” It’s really well written and will be worthy 
of our reflection during these seven weeks in the sermon 
series. We look forward to exploring this theme of living 
into God’s dream for us that allows us to fly freely into 
God’s future of blessing for us and to live a life that is lush 
and growing into the harvest of peace, justice and love for 
all of creation. 

MINISTRY NEWS 

May 6-17, 2025
 

Pastor Jill is currently 
gathering a flock to follow in Paul’s footsteps in May 2025. We 
will travel together from MSP to Greece where we will enjoy a 
bus tour of Greece and a three-day cruise exploring the Greek 
islands. An optional extension from May 17-20 will bring us to 
Turkey where we will visit notable places around Istanbul. 
Brochures are available in the Commons. Deposits to secure your 
reservation are due by Nov. 1. Contact Pastor Jill for LOTS more 
information. 
 

A Zoom meeting will be held on Wednesday, Oct. 9 at 7 PM 
for anyone who is interested in the trip or has questions. Pastor 
Paul Walters, an experienced tour leader to Greece, will join us to 
help answer our questions. Contact Pastor Jill for the Zoom link. 

Join us in the Chapel on Sunday, Oct. 1 at 11:15 AM to hear from 
former member Mark Bornhoft. He will help us explore how 
culture guides us in our complex world. He will talk about 
social media, divisiveness, and increasing complexity in our lives 
as he encourages us to consider what guides our choices. His 
forum is called, "Our Cultural Journeys in the Digital Age: From 
Where do We get our Guidance?" 

You belong here! If you would like to become an official member 
of our congregation, we want to welcome you in worship. We have 
scheduled our next opportunity to welcome new members for 
Sunday, Oct. 13 at our 10 AM worship service. Immediately 
following the service, we will meet for an orientation and a shared 
meal. Please speak to Pastors Scott or Jill or someone in the church 
office if you are ready to call yourself a member of First Lutheran. 
 

 

 

This summer, the Board of 
Spiritual Growth began 
working to build fellowship 
between those among us whose first language is Spanish and those 
whose first language is English. With the help of Angela Gallo as 
our translator, we printed three test worship bulletins in Spanish 
and gathered a group each Sunday in July for a Spanish/English 
Conversation Circle. We feel more like the Body of Christ when 
we can better communicate with each other! Look for bulletins in 
Spanish to become a regular offering at FLC and for opportunities 
to grow in our cross-language fellowship. The Spirit of Pentecost 
is glowing among us!  



3 

 

 

Halloween Spooktacular
Join the Halloween fun at First Lutheran 
on Sunday, Oct. 27 at 6:30 PM for a 
Halloween Spooktacular! Included will 
be a “name that tune” contest, costume 
contest and scary piano and organ music. 
Come in your favorite costume and join 
in the fun! All ages are welcome! 

Music at First 
Sneak Peek  
 

First Lutheran is a very popular venue for concerts. Here is a 
sneak peek at what we have lined up in the Fall/Winter. 
More info to come! 
 Saturday, Nov. 2, 7:30 PM: Magnum Chorum Concert 
 Sunday, Nov. 3: Chorus Polaris Concert (Time TBD)  
 Saturday, Nov. 16, 4 PM: Singers in Accord Concert 
 Sunday, Nov. 17, 4 PM: Singers in Accord Concert 
 Sunday, Dec. 8: Mississippi Valley Orchestra Concert 

(Time TBD)  
 Saturday, Dec. 14, 7 PM: Christmas Concert at First  
 Friday, Dec. 20, 7:30 PM: Copper Street Brass Concert  

Have you ever wondered how our pipe 
organ works? Where does the sound 
come from? What are all those buttons 
for? Come and join Jeffrey at church at 
11:15 AM on Sunday, Sept. 29 for an 
organ demonstration. Come with your 
questions and Jeffrey will try and 
answer them. All are welcome! 

Have you ever thought about why we have different colors in 
the Sanctuary during the year? What is the church year? How 
do we choose the readings for our Sunday services? These and 
many more questions will be answered at 11:15 AM on Sunday 
Nov. 24. Come and join Jeffrey in the Sanctuary for an 
informative session on these “churchy” things. See you then! 

 

Are you thinking about joining 
the family of God or bringing 
someone else to the family?  
We would love to offer baptism 
to you! Please contact the 
church office or email Pastor 
Jill, jillb@flcch.org if you are 
interested in scheduling a 
baptism. We will meet for a 
short orientation and planning session. 

MUSIC / BAPTISMS 

Sanctuary Choir 

 

The Sanctuary Choir will be back in full force starting in 
September. Rehearsals are on Wednesday evenings from  
7:15-8:45 PM in the choir room and we sing about 2-3 times a 
month. Our first rehearsal will be on Wednesday, Sept. 4, and 
we sing in worship for the first time on Sunday, Sept. 8. We 
not only make glorious music, but we have fun and fellowship 
too! We are always looking for new singers! Come join us! 
For more information or to sign up contact Jeffrey at  
jeffrey@flcch.org or 763-788-9653, ext. 109. 

Campanile Handbell Ensemble 

 

The Campanile Handbell will be back from their summer 
hiatus beginning in September. They are always looking for 
new ringers. If you can count to 4, you can play handbells! 
Rehearsals are on Wednesday evenings in the Sanctuary from 
6-7 PM and they play about once a month. If interested, 
please reach out to Drew Stolba at drewstolba@gmail.com. 

 

Family Choir is our opportunity for children, youth and 
parents to sing together and share in our worship service. 
Everyone is welcome to join & raise your voices in song! 
If you are interested, contact Becca Stolba.  

mailto:jillb@flcch.org
mailto:jeffrey@flcch.org
mailto:drewstolba@gmail.com
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MINISTRY NEWS / OUTREACH 

After School begins Sept. 10 

We are excited to play more soccer, make 
art, and mentor kids from our community. 
Contact Nathan, nathan@flcch.org if you 
are available to volunteer Tuesdays or 
Thursdays 4-6 PM. We need help with 
elementary age children making art and 
crafts, or watching middle schoolers play 
soccer and volleyball in the gym.  

 

Kitchen Help Needed 
for Community 
Lunch, Sept. 8 

We are looking for 
volunteers to help once 
a month at our Sunday 

Community Lunch. We need 2 people to 
help chop/prep the salad bar and warm 
up pre-made meals from 11 AM - 1 PM. 
We have knowledgeable volunteers to 
help you serve and clean up. Reach out to 
Nathan, nathanr@flcch.org to help.  

 

Community Lunch 
begins Sept. 8! 
This fall, we are again 
serving a delicious 
Sunday Community 
Lunch & Salad 

Bar! We served around 110 meals each 
Sunday and it's a wonderful time of 
fellowship. If you would like to help 
volunteer to serve and clean up, we need 
monthly volunteers 11 AM - 1 PM.  
 

Axe Throwing with Dads of Small Kids  
Thursday, Aug. 22, 7 - 9 PM 

The FLC Dad's group is going 
to Smash Park in Roseville to 
throw axes and have dinner.  
Talk to Nathan and join us! 
nathan@flcch.org  

No Axe Throwing experience necessary. 
 

Katie Luther Circle is a group for 
Moms to encourage, pray and learn 
together. We like to go out for fun too! 
This fall, we are meeting on the first 
Sunday of each month, 11:15 AM-12 PM. 
Contact: Rachel, rachel@flcch.org 

 

 

Stories from Heights First Responders   
Wednesday, Sept. 25 from 6-7:30 PM 

Join us for this panel discussion to hear 
stories from our First Responders. We’ll 
hear from Heights' new Chief of Police 
Matt Markham, police and firefighters. 

 

Buy Nothing 
Event, Oct. 5 
10 AM - Noon 

Any items you 
wish to give away can be brought in 
during set-up, 9:30-10 AM and placed at 
your table (tables will be assigned as 
people arrive). You can browse and look 
for items at other tables during the event. 
At the end, take any of your remaining 
items and bring them home (or donate 
them somewhere like Savers). Contact 
Nathan to reserve a table or volunteer as a 
welcomer at the event. nathanr@flcch.org 

 

Youth Leaders in Training in June 

We had an amazing group of youth join 
our Leaders in Training week of service 
and advocacy. We pack food at Feed my 
Starving Children, learned to advocate for 
issues the youth are passionate about and 
went to Vally Fair! Thank you to those 
who donated time and funds to make this 
week of fun and learning possible! 

FLC’s staff & camp counselors enjoyed a 
fun outing to Como Park for Putt-Putt 
Golf & Bolé Ethiopian Cuisine! --July ‘24 

Stories from Survivors 
of Domestic Abuse 

Wednesday, Oct. 23 
6:30 PM 

We are partnering with 
The Dwelling Place 
shelter for survivors of abuse in Columbia 
Heights to host a night of stories from 
survivors that will offer hope, healing, 
and resources to help survivors. We hope 
this will help you or someone you know 
to gain the courage and tools to get out of 
a bad situation. The youth group will 
attend, all ages are welcome. 

 

FLC Trick or Treating around our 
building! Tuesday, Oct. 29, 4:30 - 6 PM 

All ages are invited to Trick or Treat at 
the nine outside doors of First Lutheran 
Church in Columbia Heights. All ages 
can dress up and walk around our church 
getting candy. We also need all ages to 
hand out candy at each church door! 
Contact: Nathan, nathan@flcch.org  

 

Thank You Building & Grounds 
Volunteers!   
There is a lot of 
weeding, painting, 
patching, and floor 
buffing to do during 
the summer to get 
ready for the fall. 
Thank you to all the volunteers 
who help keep our building 
refreshed and ready for 
ministry. And for your financial 
donations to support this work 
of maintaining our beautiful building. 
Special thank you to Larry, Paul, Bob, 
Anita, Bob, Paul, Roger, Jody, Nathan, 
Dan, and all our amazing volunteers! 
 

The Columbia Heights Jamboree 
Parade was a huge success! 
We had over 30 kids and adults marching, 
throwing candy, and representing our 
church in the parade. Thank you to the 
youth and children for painting the banner 
and for Thrivent donations to buy candy! 
(See 'God's Work Our Hands’ parade 
banner on pg. 8) 

mailto:nathan@flcch.org
mailto:nathanr@flcch.org
mailto:nathan@flcch.org
mailto:rachel@flcch.org
mailto:nathanr@flcch.org
mailto:nathan@flcch.org
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MINISTRY NEWS / CYF 

 

Sunday School/Confirmation  
Start on Sept. 8! 
 Sunday at 11 AM 

 Classes for kids and youth ages 
preschool through middle school 

 Register online today at www.flcch.org 

 Paper forms available 

 

Every Sunday, we have Sunday School 
for kids in our Preschool class (ages 3 - 
PreK), Kindergarten - 2nd grade class and 
3rd-5th grade class. We meet together for 
a fun game & lesson opener in the gym 
directly following the 10 AM worship 
service. Class runs from 11 AM - 12 PM. 
New families are always invited to visit 
and register on the website.  
 

Our Confirmation class meets Sundays at 
11 AM for students in Grades 6-8 or any 
interested youth. We’ll have a Bible 
discussion & faith formation time each 
Sunday, along with service projects, 
Confirmation Retreats and mentorship 
opportunities throughout the year.  

Wednesday, Aug. 28, 6-8 PM  
 

We’re excited to invite youth in Grades 6-

12 back to church for an in-person youth 
group on Wednesdays from 6-8 PM. Join 
us for a bonfire in the Courtyard, faith-

based discussion, food, friends and fun.  
 

Seeking 
Sunday School teachers  
 

 

This year, you get the chance to be a 
superhero to kids in our church and 
community! Share the Bible stories, pray 
with our kids, and lead them in 
discussions of faith as you volunteer as a 
Sunday School teacher. Team-teach with 
another adult or teen volunteer. Email 
Rachel, rachelj@flcch.org 

 

Sunday, Sept. 8  
 

Join the First Day Fun! 

• Backpack Blessing in 
Worship for all 
students and educators 

• Meet your Sunday School teacher! 
• Picnic in the Courtyard 

• Bouncy House 

Wednesdays, 6 - 8 PM  
For youth in Grades 6-12 to have 
fellowship, food, fun and faith-filled 
conversations.  
 

Sunday, Sept. 15 at 11:15 AM 

Meeting for Parents and Confirmation 
Students. 
 

Gustavus Adolphus College, Oct. 5-6  
All youth in Confirmation class, as well as 
confirmed high school students are invited 
to a special retreat at Gustavus Adolphus 
College in St. Peter, MN. We will stay in 
the dorms, tour the campus, and eat in the 
cafeteria while we learn and pray 
together. Adult chaperones needed.  
 

Sunday, Oct.  27 

A youth-led worship service and 
affirming the baptism of our confirmands.  

Aug. 2-9
We have 24 campers from First Lutheran 
attending Camp Wapo camps this year. 
Please pray for the campers. Thank you to 
all who support our Campership funds to 
help kids and families pay for camp.  

Thank you … 

To the congregation for your prayers and 
support of our Camp Firelight VBS this 
June! God was present with us every day 
in our worship, Bible stories and activities.  
 

Both Pastor Scott and Pastor Jill were able 
to share the Bible lessons each day, 
including the stories of Jacob’s Ladder, 
Ruth & Naomi, Jesus calming the storm, 
Jesus in the Temple and Philip & the 
Ethiopian. Our children all learned the 
theme verse: “Whenever I am afraid, I put 
my trust in you.” Psalm 56:3 and talked 
about how they were learning to trust God.  
 

This is our first year in 5 years doing a 
morning schedule for Vacation Bible 
School. We had 80 total VBS Participants 
including 43 children, 17 youth volunteers 
and 20 adults. 

http://www.flcch.org
mailto:rachelj@flcch.org
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MINISTRY NEWS & PRAYER THANK YOU  

The Gideons have been a key 
part of spreading God’s Word 
for 125 years and of First Lutheran 
Church for a few decades. 
 

Recently, on an outdoor front sidewalk - 
we distributed to many Congregations a 
Bible Application that can be loaded into 
your cell phone. This puts the Bible on 
your phone for quick access. If you 
missed the opportunity, just ask Bob 
Nelson or Mel Robinson for the small 
pocket card with the Bible Application. 
 

For those who don’t have a mobile 
phone or prefer a Large Print version, 
we have copies available for you free of 
charge. As you know - we do not sell 
Bibles, we give them away. Spreading 
the Word of God is the Gideon purpose. 
Just ask Bob or Mel and we will provide 
you with a Large Print New Testament. 

We’re excited to be returning to Jamaica 
in February 2025 for our 20th year of 
service! Our goal will be to raise $7,000 
to sponsor & build a new Ja’Bode home 
(AKA Habitat for Humanity). Medical 
clinics will again be offered along with 
serving the special needs of the kids and 
young adults at Westhaven Orphanage.  
 

Supply requests will be posted in the 
fall. Checks for donations toward the 
new home can be made out to FLC with 
Mission Jamaica in the memo section. 
Thank you for your generous support! 

Fridays, 5 PM 

 

Singles, age 55+ gather to socialize & 
eat on Fridays beginning at 5 PM. 
Emails are sent to interested Singles for 
meeting opportunities. Contact Faith to 
be included in the group’s email.  
612-799-4245, whitefa@comcast.net 

Wednesdays,  
Sept. 18 / Oct. 16 

 

The Book Club meets monthly on the 
3rd Wednesday at 1 PM. Join them for 
fellowship & refreshments. Contact 
Char, charzarich@gmail.com for details. 

Dear First Lutheran… 

Thank you to all our First Lutheran 
family and friends for supporting Jon 
and me as we have gone through the 
ordeal of my surgery and recovery. 
The meals and monetary donations 
through Meal Train, the many calls, 
cards, visits and especially your 
prayers have been huge blessings 
during this difficult time. As the 
healing continues, we ask for your 
continued prayers.  --- Marilyn Lueth 

Saturday, Nov. 9  
 

Nothing says, 
‘Welcome Fall’ 
like colorful 
foliage, fresh 
homemade lefse 
and the excitement of friends preparing 
for FLC’s Annual Holiday Market!  
Watch for craft & baking opportunities 
to be announced in Sunday Bulletins.   

 

Looking for a fabulous volunteer 
opportunity? The Worship Board is 
looking for you, no experience 
necessary! If you would be willing to 
Usher, read Scripture or set up for 
Communion, we want to hear from you.  
For details, scheduling or to get started, 
please contact the following: 

Ushers:  
Pam Hartel, 763-412-2464, 

mrhartelfam@q.com  

Readers:  
Dorothy Markowitz, 651-210-1772, 

dorothymarkowitz@gmail.com 

Communion:  
Cheryl Ballingrud, 612-720-9332, 

cherylab1122@gmail.com 

 

Our Church Council has signed the new 
lease amendment for the next school year 
with Bultum Academy! This is very 
important for the financial health of the 
congregation accounting for about 1/3 of 
our overall church budget. It is also a 
wonderful opportunity to continue this 

church's long-standing outreach to 
immigrant neighbors. The charter school 
will operate similar to last year with a 
few notable exceptions. The Youth Room 
will be converted into a school classroom 
and offices. The Gathering, Youth, and 
After School programs will operate in the 
beautifully refurbished Katie Luther 
Room. Bultum will not use the Library, 
Choir Room, or Martin Luther Hall.   
Thank you for all the hard work and time 
from our Tenant Relations Taskforce, 
staff, church council, maintenance team, 
and all who contributed their gifts! Email 
Nathan Roberts with questions, 
nathanr@flcch.org 

LUTEFISK
Our next Lutefisk and Meatball Dinner 
will be held on Saturday, Jan. 18, 2025 
with seating times at 12, 2, 4 & 6 PM. 
Tickets go on sale starting at the all 
Holiday Market on Saturday, Nov. 9, 
2024. Tickets can be purchased online at 
https://www.flcch.org/lutefisk-meatball-
dinner. This dinner helps us raise 
important funds for First Lutheran’s 
ministry projects and provides 
opportunities for our youth to earn 
summer camp credits, with matching 
credits if a parent works as well. If you’d 
like to help, make sure the date is on 
your calendar and watch for the sign-up 
board in early December! 

Pictured FLC members: Jane Bugbee, Rev. 
Bonnie Wilcox, Larry Bugbee, Jill Casmey  

Mission Jamacia 2023 

Refurbished Katie Luther Room  

mailto:whitefa@comcast.net
mailto:charzarich@gmail.com
mailto:mrhartelfam@q.com
mailto:dorothymarkowitz@gmail.com
mailto:cherylab1122@gmail.com
mailto:nathanr@flcch.org
https://www.flcch.org/lutefisk-meatball-dinner
https://www.flcch.org/lutefisk-meatball-dinner


7 

 

MINISTRY NEWS / FINANCE  

 

First Lutheran Church of Columbia 
Heights (FLCCH) is financed by the 
generous, direct monetary gifts of its 
members and friends.  
 

 

There are several ways you can bless this mission of Jesus 
with your gifts: 
1) Place your Check or Cash in the offering plate during 

worship or Community Meal. Please use an offering 
envelope so we can give you credit for your gift. 

2) Electronic Funds Transfer from our website, 
flcch.org (upper right hand corner). You can set up a 
one-time or recurring donation. 

3) Bill Pay. Follow the directions of your bank or credit 
union to create First Lutheran as a Payee at 1555 40th 
Ave. NE, Columbia Heights, MN 55421, and choose 
regular weekly/monthly offering. 

4) Stock Transfer to the Church. 
5) For more information, contact Finance Manager,  

Jana Dietering, 763-788-9653, ext. 104. 

 

I  was recently handed an original of the April 1973 First 
Lutheran Church Caller and couldn’t help reading 

through the “A look at our Stewardship” section. Back in 
1973 for the month of April a total of $12K was donated by 
worshippers. In today’s times that translates to a total of 
$85K. The average attendance per service was 1000. That is 
$19 per donor. Forward to today: In comparison, in April of 
2024, a total of $32K was donated by circa 290 donors. That 
translates to an average of $110 per worshipper. So while the 
medium giving total has increased considerably nowadays it 
only covers roughly 1/3 of April’s total expenses of 98K. This 
is a pretty powerful analysis. Luckily FLCCH is in the 
fortunate position to be able to cover the remainder of 
monthly expenditure with the lease income from Bultum 
Academy.  
 

While the congregation and staff work hand in hand with 
Bultum’s leadership and staff to further their tenant 
relationship, the following months will be very busy with 
projects negotiated under the new lease agreement. Until 
students return back to school the building is bustling with 
noise and a lot of energy to get everything done in time for the 
new school year. 
 

On another note, after giving our previous janitor Derek 
Borgen Sabot a big farewell we are also in the process of 
hiring a new janitor. Details are in the Sunday bulletin if 
anyone you know is interested in this position. Future projects 
in the pipeline are repairs to our HVAC system, updating 
electrical and plumbing work, the replacement of the AC in 
the Sanctuary and building a fence around the schoolyard.  
 

If you haven’t met me yet or have any financial questions/
concerns, please don’t hesitate to stop by my office or contact 
me by phone/email. jana@flcch.org, 763-788-9653, ext. 104. 
 

Blessings,  
Jana Dietering  

 

Period ending June 30, 2024 

Please note that your mid-year donation statements will be 
sent out in September. Should you have a finance concern 
or wish to set-up a giving profile, contact Jana Dietering, 
jana@flcch.org  

 

The Memorial and Endowment Committee has graciously 
offered to forgive the remainder of the Capital Campaign 
loan as of April 30, 2024, making the remaining balance a 
gift to the congregation. The Capital Campaign technically 
ended Dec. 31, 2022. Contributions presented in 2024 will 
be applied directly to the Mortgage and Maintenance fund. 
Any congregants that would like to change or cancel their 
Capital Campaign contributions should contact Jana in the 
business office. 

Farewell 

 

Marigold Preschool has secured a 
lovely new home at Christ the King 
Church! Their new classroom is on 11 
acres of land and has a huge garden.  
 

We give thanks and praise for our 
time with Marigold's delightful 
students & staff, and for God's 
blessings on their outcome! Their 
warm presence will be greatly missed. 
 

Marigold’s Director, Brenda Haak has expressed her 
gratitude to FLC for supporting and caring for Marigold 
through this transitioning process, and for making this 
wonderful connection possible. 

https://flcch.org/give/
mailto:jana@flcch.org
mailto:jana@flcch.org
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